
Monday  Night  Raw  –  October
23, 1995: The Different Kind
Of Bad
Monday Night Raw
Date: October 23, 1995
Location: Keystone Center, Brandon, Manitoba, Canada
Attendance: 2,000
Commentators: Vince McMahon, Jerry Lawler

We are fresh off of In Your House: Great White North, which
featured one of the worst main events in company history as
Diesel  retained  the  WWF  Title  over  the  British  Bulldog.
Thankfully we are back to a live show this week after last
week’s AWFUL show, meaning things can’t get any worse. Well in
theory at least. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

We open with a quick pay per view recap and a quicker preview
of this week’s show. This includes Diesel retaining the WWF
Title and brawling with Bret Hart, plus Shawn Michaels having
to forfeit the Intercontinental Title to Dean Douglas due to
his injuries. Then about 14 minutes later, Razor Ramon beat
Douglas to win the title.

Opening sequence.

Battle Royal

Marty Jannetty, Bob Holly, Fatu, 1-2-3 Kid, Savio Vega, King
Kong Bundy, Henry Godwinn, Hunter Hearst Helmsley, Owen Hart,
Jean Pierre LaFitte, Duke Droese, Bam Bam Bigelow, Skip, Rad
Radford, Aldo Montoya, Barry Horowitz, Hakushi, Sid, Isaac
Yankem, Kama Mustafa

The winner gets an Intercontinental Title shot against Razor

https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2022/08/31/monday-night-raw-october-23-1995-the-different-kind-of-bad/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2022/08/31/monday-night-raw-october-23-1995-the-different-kind-of-bad/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2022/08/31/monday-night-raw-october-23-1995-the-different-kind-of-bad/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2022/08/30/monday-night-raw-october-16-1995-the-worst-ever-back-then/


Ramon next week. It’s a….well it’s a battle royal to start and
Bundy, who hasn’t been around in months, is out fast. Aldo is
tossed as Sid and Fatu keep fighting on and off. We are firmly
in the brawling against the ropes with no one being eliminated
phase until Holly is out, meaning we get race car jokes from
commentary.

Sid kicks Droese out and Skip tosses Hakushi as we hear about
the United Nations. Kama punches out Fatu as the ring is
starting to clear out a bit. There goes Skip at Horowitz’s
hands and we take a break. Back with some eliminations having
taken place during the break, meaning we’re down to Jannetty,
Yankem,  Sid,  Bigelow,  LaFitte,  Vega  and  Hart.  There  goes
Yankem to get us down to six and Owen has to save himself.
Bigelow knocks Sid out and we take another break.

Back again with Bigelow gone, meaning we’re down to four.
Jannetty hits a clothesline on Owen and hammers away in the
corner as Vince tries to tell us how interesting some of these
people would be against Razor. Vega manages to save himself
and avoids a spinwheel kick from Owen. Marty tosses Vega and
LaFitte but Owen manages to hang on. A clothesline puts Owen
on the apron but he (barely) holds on to various ropes to
survive some right hands.

Back in and an enziguri rocks Marty, who manages to hang on as
well. Owen sends him through the ropes, meaning Marty has to
grab Jim Cornette’s tennis racket and chase him off, allowing
British Bulldog to pop up and jump Jannetty. Back in and Marty
makes ANOTHER comeback but Owen finally sends him out for the
win and the title shot.

Rating: D. This was WAY too long and probably could have been
done in about half the time, especially with how long it took
to get rid of a lot of people. Owen vs. Razor will be fine for
a title match but I would hope they could come up with a
better way to set up the match than dragging King Kong Bundy
out of mothballs. Bad match and even worse, it felt long.



Post break, Owen promises to win the Intercontinental Title.

We look back at Bret Hart getting involved with last night’s
main event and brawling with Diesel after the match. They’re
already set for the Survivor Series title match.

It’s time for the Survivor Series Slam Jam (Control Center)
with the announcement of the Wild Card match. This is an idea
that I could go for again, as they are having a Survivor
Series match with friends and enemies being randomly paired
together. That’s a nice twist and it could work again.

Bob  Backlund  is  campaigning  for  Congress.  In  the  wrong
country.

Ahmed Johnson is ready for Survivor Series.

Avatar vs. Brian Walsh

Avatar is a masked ninja who comes to the ring unmasked before
putting it on for the bell. Uh yeah. Avatar legdrags him down
and cranks on the arm before hitting a superkick to the back
of the head. A top rope dive has to be canceled so Avatar hits
a slingshot dive instead as the crowd somehow goes even more
quiet.  Back  in  and  Walsh  hits  some  clotheslines  but  gets
caught with a backbreaker. A standing moonsault and then a
weird jumping splash finishes for Avatar. This gimmick was
horrible of course, but Avatar would get a bit better when he
would lose the mask and wrestle under the better name of Al
Snow.

Next week: Goldust’s Raw debut.

Women’s Title: Alundra Blayze vs. Bertha Faye

Faye  (a  rather  odd  looking  woman  whose  large  size  was
emphasized)  is  defending  and  has  her  boyfriend  Harvey
Wippleman with her. Blayze gets run over to start and Faye
drops some legs for two. Some chest bumps in the corner crush
Blayze, whose sunset flip doesn’t get her very far. Faye sits



on her chest as Lawler comments on Faye’s weight, because
that’s the entire point of her being here. Blayze is knocked
around again to continue the dominance as we take a break.

Back with Blayze being sent to the apron but managing to ram
her face first into the buckle. A middle rope dropkick gets
two on Faye (Big Bertha Faye according to Vince for the fifth
or so time) and some running clotheslines connect for the
same. Blayze takes her time loading up the powerbomb so Faye
counters with a backdrop. Faye takes her own time going up
though and a super hurricanrana pulls her back down. Harvey’s
distraction fails and Blayze grabs the bridging German suplex
for the pin and the title.

Rating: D+. Commentary alone was hard to sit through and I was
feeling sorry for Faye more than anything else. Blayze getting
the title back was a fine story but come on with the treating
Faye like some kind of disgusting slob. It’s one of those
things that was bad at the time and then aged even worse,
which is the case with too many things in this company’s
history. Blayze wouldn’t lose the title, but she would indeed
drop it a few months later.

We get a sitdown interview with Shawn Michaels, who has two
banged up eyes after being wrecked by an unclear number of
Marines  (or  Marine).  Shawn  worked  hard  to  earn  the
Intercontinental Title and then he had to hand it over to
someone  he  finds  very  overrated.  Jim  Ross  brings  up  the
Survivor Series Wild Card match but Shawn has to have more
brain tests next week.

Lawler is near very real tears after the interview.

Overall Rating: D+. It was a two match show and neither of
those matches were exactly good. That being said, you can
indeed feel the difference between last week’s taped garbage
and this week’s live show, which just wasn’t very good. There
is a different energy there and it made a lot of difference.



Now if they can actually have a good show next week, that
might help the Survivor Series build, but we have a few weeks
before we get there.

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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